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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO: 
Mayor Walter B. Duke, III



Vice Mayor Albert C. Jones

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte

                        Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace 

FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
DATE:     
August 15, 2013
RE:           
Approval of Marina Project Change Order No. 1 in the Amount of $156,789.99 NTE and Transfer of Funds from Marina Contingency to Shoreline Foundation, Inc. Contract


Introduction and Background
On December 3, 2012, the City of Dania Beach entered into an agreement with Shoreline Foundation, Inc. for the construction of the Municipal Marina Phase II Project.
At various stages of the Project, several unforeseen site conditions and permit related changes were encountered. To date there are eleven change order requests that were received from the Contractor. These were meticulously reviewed both by our Project Consultants and City Staff. Another two items are anticipated or in the process of being received for the final and timely completion of the Project. Change Order No. 1 attached was prepared to address items identified and approved to date. Total Not-to-Exceed (NTE) amount of Change Order No. 1 including an Allowance of $25,000.00 is $156,789.99. The Marina Project has a Contingency Allowance of $500,000.00. 
Staff recommends approval of Change Order No. 1 in the amount of $156,789.99 NTE and recommends approval of transfer of funds in the amount of $156,789.99 from the Marina Contingency Fund to Shoreline Foundation, Inc. Contract.
Recommendation

Staff recommends that the City Commission approves the Change Order and the transfer of funds in the amount of $156,789.99, under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   
